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Annex

PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF SERBIA TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE
AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS
CTAJIHA MUCUJA PEITYBJIMKE CPBUIJE ITPU VIEJUBLEHUM HAITUJAMA 1 IPYTUM MEBYHAPOJHM OPT"AHU3ALIMJAMA

5, chemin Thury, 1206 Genéve Tel: 022 839 3344 Fax: 022 839 3359 E-mail: mission.serbia@bluemail.ch

Geneva, 19 March 2007

Dear Mr. President, Excellency,

Upon the instruction of my Government, | have the honour to write to you regarding
the Report submitted by the Representative of the UN Secretary-General on the human rights of
internally displaced persons, Mr. Walter Kalin, (A/HRC/4/38) of 3 January 2007, which will be
presented during the Fourth Session of the Human Rights Council. | would like to draw your
attention to the section of the Report relating to the follow-up action to his visit where an
incorrect reference has been made to "Montenegro and Kosovo" (pages 9 and 10, paragraphs 27-
31 thereof).

| would like first to call attention to the fact that the follow-up was actualy to the
visit to Serbia and Montenegro made in June 2005, as correctly referred to in the first sentence of
the follow-up (paragraph 27). Consequently, the relevant chapter should bear the following
heading "Serbia and Montenegro”. | would also like to point out the improper use of the term
"Kosovo" throughout the remainder of the text on the follow-up action, which is inconsistent
with the UN Security Council resolution S/RES/1244 (1999).

Furthermore, paragraphs 30 and 31 of the Report indicate that with regard to the
ongoing Kosovo status talks and in the context of the situation of internally displaced persons,
Mr. Kalin wrote in October 2006 to the President and Prime Minister of the Republic of Serbia,
aswell asto "the President of the Provisional Institutions of Self-Government in Kosovo and the
Special Envoy of the Secretary-General for Kosovo future status, Mr. Martti Ahtisaari”. In this
respect, | must express my surprise that Mr. Kalin said in his report only this: "...welcomes the
assurances expressed by the Serbian authorities that the Government is doing its utmost to
address the needs of the displaced persons..." leaving out the substantial references made in my
reply of 13 December 2006 that I addressed to the Secretary-General's Representative on the
human rights of IDPs, on behaf of my President and Prime Minister. The impression to be
gained from this is the wrong one that no reply to the said letter has been received from Serbia,
although the Report specifically referred to the reply from Mr. Ahtisaari, Secretary-General's
Specia Envoy.
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| would appreciate it if you would request the Secretariat to make the necessary
corrections in the chapter concerned and replace the words "Montenegro and Kosovo" with the
words "Serbia and Montenegro” in its heading and insert "Kosovo (Serbia)" wherever reference
Is made to this Province, circulating it as an Addendum to the Report by Mr. Kalin, Secretary-
Genera's Representative on the human rights of IDPs (A/HCR/4/38).

| also request, in accordance with the instructions received from my Government, that
my reply of 13 December 2006 (a copy thereof attached hereto) to Mr. Kalin's letter addressed to
the President and Prime Minister of Serbia be circulated as an official document of the Human
Rights Council as Addendum to the Report A/HCR/4/38.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Slobodan Vukcevié
Ambassador
Permanent Representative



